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Dear Parents, Carers, Friends and Students of Marian College,

	We encourage excellence and perseverance in learning, 

	We strive for continuous improvement 

From the
Principal’s Office

Lord, be with us today.

Be the patience when we are 
frustrated.

Be the endurance when we are 
tired.

Be the wisdom when we are 
uncertain.

Be the inspiration when we are 
out of ideas.

Be the peacemaker when we 
feel hurt.

Be the comforter when we feel 
overwhelmed.

Be the energy when we are 
weary.

Be the guide when we are 
confused.

Be the forgiver when we get it 
wrong.

Be with us Lord, today.

Starting a new school can feel 
overwhelming at first.  There are so many 
new routines to learn, new people to 
meet, and lessons to learn. This always 
takes patience for the new person and 
often for those who are supporting them. 
We welcome back to 2023 so many 
wonderful students who begin a new 

and different year ahead.   In our Year 
of Courage, the prayer today is fitting as 
we begin to build a strong community 
together - Lord, be with us today and 
each day with our new students and with 
our new experiences and we journey 
along the exciting path ahead. 

Year 12 Retreat and Year 7 Camp at 
Lorne

I was fortunate to attend both the 
Year 12 Retreat at Cave Hill Creek 
and the Year 7 Camp down at Lorne .  
Congratulations to all students involved 
in both groups for the way in which each 
student has engaged in the activities 
and with staff.  Their behaviour has been 
excellent and a credit to their parents and 
the College.   A huge thank you to the 
staff who dedicated their time, support, 
and patience to ensure both experiences 
were positive and beneficial to building 
a stronger community.  This has been a 
very positive start to the new year.

Key Priorities for 2023

The key priorities for 2023 remain 
focused on the College Priorities for 
2022

1.	 To improve literacy levels across the 
College

2.	 To strengthen and extend intervention 
processes to address student 
performance gaps and opportunity 
gaps.
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3.	 To finalise the College  Master Plan 
(2023) to meet the needs of our 
unique community that explores 
existing and future learning spaces for 
flexibility, functionality, sustainability 
and cost efficiency for  improvement 
in student performance growth. Begin 
Stage 1 with the new STEM/Resource 
building.

4.	 Explore the themes of Justice and 
Peace in our community, world 
through the lens of courage. 

Year 7 meet TA and Information 
Evening

This week we invite all our Year 7 parents 
to join us on Tuesday the 14th at 6.30 pm 
to meet the Teacher Advisor and attend 
the Information session in the Brigidine 
Centre.  This is an important early 
introduction as we begin the next six year 
journey together.  

Opening Mass for the School Year

Thursday we officially open the school 
year with a mass, and presentation and 
blessing of the new student leaders.  
Mass will begin at 10.00 am in the 
Sister John Spurr Multipurpose Centre 
(gymnasium) on the corner of King and 
Moore Street.  The presentation of the 
Dux for 2022 (Ivanna Donnan) and the 
College Captains, Vice Captains, Hub 
Leaders and House leaders will follow.  
Parents of all our leaders are most 
welcome to attend.  Other parents who 
would like to attend are asked to register 
your name at the front office.  

Swimming Carnival Friday

The swimming carnival is scheduled for 
this Friday 17th February at the Ararat 
outdoor pool.  Hats, sunscreen, your team 
colours, food and water are required. The 
shop will be open but often service for so 
many in attendance in slow. Students are 
not permitted to leave the pool during the 
day without prior permission in writing.  

Parents and grandparents and families 
are most welcome to join us.  

The Pink Cricket Test - Friday 24th 
February

Our Student Leadership team has planned 
a Pink Cricket Test between students 
and staff at lunchtime on the 24th 
February.  This is a fundraising event for 
breast cancer in memory of much-loved 
staff member and parent, Ms Teresa 
Tonks, who died twelve months ago.  All 
students are encouraged to bring along 
a gold coin to wear something pink, and 
join us for this very worthy cause.  Good 
luck to the teacher team!
 
Phone Usage

Phones at school are not permitted in the 
classroom or during any other learning 
time.  We have not banned them at 
lunchtime or recess at this stage, as it is 
important to teach responsible use of any 
device.  Unfortunately, social media and 
outside school activities often encroach 
on school life and relationships.  While 
mistakes and poor judgment can occur, a 
repeated breach of our standard and our 
values, in place to protect all students, 
will result in further action.  

Students need to understand that certain 
behaviours and consequences are outside 
our control.  They may be a police matter 
rather than a school matter.  I would 
ask for all parents to please discuss 
responsible phone usage, what to do 
if harassment or bullying is occuring, 
and actions to report or inform the right 
people if someone is being targeted, 
abused or belittled with your child.  We 
will do our best to monitor behaviours at 
school and address any issue as needed.  
It takes courage to stand up for what is 
right and protect other students.   

Take care,
Carmel Barker 
Principal
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IN MY WORDS with Marley Bourizk
    Marian School Captain 
On a very hot January 4th of 2006, 
I was born to my beautiful parents 
Cozette and Badui Bourizk. I also 
have two brothers, Hendrix 19, 
and Jethro who is 10. It’s always 
been interesting sharing names 
with musical legends, yet none of 
us can play a single instrument. 
Over the years I have acquired the 
nickname “favourite daughter”, 
which feels less special when you 
are also the only daughter but 
anyway… 

I feel very lucky to land in the 
home I did. Although it gets very 
loud at times, being surrounded 
by Middle Eastern culture growing 
up has shaped many of the things 
I love. I have been blessed to 
travel to where my parents grew 
up, Lebanon and Syria a couple of 
times now. Here I visited some of 
the most beautiful places I have 
ever seen, but also learnt the 
importance of family and identity. I 
cannot wait for my next trip back.

In my family, the kitchen is truly 
the heart of the home. Learning 
traditional recipes from my Mum 
and two Teta’s, (grandma’s) is one 
of my favourite things in the world. 
Whether it’s eyeballing every 
measurment or picking leaves from 
the grape vine, I will always keep 
these memories close to my heart, 
and hope one day I can pass on 
the knowledge. 

Living in Ararat my whole life, 
I began kindergarten at Saint 
Andrew’s. Although I don’t 
remember much I know I loved 
Dora the Explorer more than life 
itself. I also met many of the 
wonderful people I am still friends 
with today. After some exploration, 
I eventually found a love for 
dancing which slowly shifted into 
a passion for netball. I’ve been 
playing for our very own Ararat 
Rats for a few years now and 
have loved the memories formed 
along the way. In my family you 
can either barrack for Carlton or, 
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you might be disowned by dad... Watching 
them play has truly altered my brain 
chemistry and not for the best.

I then started primary school at Saint 
Mary’s just across the road from here. One 
of my favourite memories is hiding in the 
library with friends, (you know who you 
are) almost every day and scaring the life 
out of one of our very favourite teachers, it 
never got old. Alongside all the fun I found 
a true love of learning. But hold on tight 
because then, it was time for high school.

I have certainly been blessed with the best 
TA in the school, Kelly 5 you always make 
my mornings that little bit better. A big 
thank you Mr. Naus for all you’ve done, you 
have always encouraged me and others 
in our TA to try our best and helped out 
whenever I needed to make a big decision 
at school. To my teachers, thank you for 
getting me to where I am today.

I remember being in Year 7 and seeing 
the year “18” on the back of the Year 12’s 
jumpers, trying to figure out what would 
be the number on the back of mine. Now 
that time has come, with a big “23” on my 
back, I realise time went quicker than I 
thought. So enjoy the ride as much as you 
can. 

It’s hard to sit here and write down my 
aspirations for the future when I truly 
have no idea. The world is full of so many 
interesting things it’s hard to chose one 
and set your mind to it. For now, I am 
hoping to enjoy the year, work hard and 
hopefully my curiosity will take me to 
the right place. However, I do hope I am 
able to make somewhat of a difference in 
whatever it is I may do, and bring upon joy 
to those around me.

I would like to thank everyone at Marian 
for the opportunity to lead our school 
alongside Jayde and a great group of 
student leaders. I am really looking 
forward to the year ahead and cannot wait 
to get started. To my cohort, each of you 
are so deserving of happiness and will 
achieve amazing things.

To my parents, you have made me the 
person I am today. I admire all your hard 
work, resilience and fascinating life stories. 
Thank you for teaching me what it means 
to be a good person, I love you very much.

Thank you, Marley
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WELCOME NEW STAFF

Name: Ms Debra Glasson

Teaching Domains:  
RE and Humanities

My story so far… 
I have been teaching for several years.  My most 
recent position was with  Damascus College in 
Mt Clear.  I also taught RE and Humanities at 
Damascus.  I have taught students from Prep to 
Year 11 across Victoria and NSW.

I do enjoy traveling and then sharing those 
experiences with students in my classes.

What I love about teaching is:
Sharing my knowledge and experiences with 
students.  I love the joy and shared success of 
leading a class.  

I love watching the growth of young students as 
they progress through their secondary education.

When I was at school I was:
Very talkative and often sitting beside teachers at 
assembly and Mass.

I am always being asked:
Is this what you mean?  Or am I doing the right 
thing.

It’s not really fashionable but I love:
Listening to soft rock, folk songs from the 60’s.  I 
also enjoy visiting old Churches in Australia and 
overseas.

My friends say that I:
I am generous and supportive.  They also like my 
quick thinking in crisis times.
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WELCOME NEW STAFF

Name: Jordyn Mason

Teaching Domains: 

Learning Support and Art 

My story so far… 

After graduating Marian College in 2010, I 
went on to study a Bachelor of Fine Arts at 
RMIT University in Melbourne, majoring in 
Ceramics. After completion I went on to move 
to Ballarat, and have lived there for the past 8 
years. Recently I have just had a baby, and have 
really enjoyed welcoming him into the world. I 
have now returned to Marian College as an Art 
Assistant and LSO and am excited to get back to 
my artistic roots and meet all the students. 

What I love about teaching is: 

Seeing how the students adapt to new 
challenges, and overcome obstacles. 

When I was at school I was:

A bit of a nerd! 

I am always being asked: 

About my baby. 

It’s not really fashionable but I love: 

Skinny jeans and board games.

My friends say that I: 

Artistic and organized.
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Parents of new students are invited to attend an 
Information Evening to be held on Tuesday 14th February 
at 6.30pm in the Brigidine Centre. The evening is an 
important event providing new parents the opportunity to 
discuss:-

•	 Responsibilities in relation to the school provided 
	 device; and
•	 Accessing the Parent Access Module.

You will meet your child’s TA teacher, who will 
demonstrate how to access the Parent Access Module - 
an informative online portal that you use to access vital 
information on your child’s progress and assessment. 

This evening is a vital initial step in opening up clear 
communication lines between you and your child's TA 
teacher, remembering that the TA teacher is the person 
you need to initially contact with any concerns you have in 
relation to your child. 

The evening is for parents only. Supper will be provided. It is 
anticipated the evening will conclude by 8.00pm. We look 
forward to welcoming you.

YEAR 7 MEET TA AND 
PARENT iPAD INFORMATION EVENING 

TUESDAY 14th FEBRUARY 6.30 PM
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Swimming Carnival
	 Barron  Clancy  Kelly  Synnott

The Marian College Swimming Carnival is approaching.  All students have the 
opportunity to choose events to enter.  The aim of the carnival is for everyone 
to participate and enjoy themselves, and get into the spirit of their team.  The 
keener swimmers also have the opportunity to progess to compete in the Black 
Ranges Swimming Championships.

What:		  Marian College Inter-House Swimming Carnival

Date:		  Friday 17th February 2023

Venue:		  Ararat Outdoor Pool

Time:		  Students to meet at the pool at 8.50am. 
			   Dismissal 3.15 pm
			 
Clothing:		  Dress in house colours or PE uniform.

Food:		  BYO lunch and drinks. 
			   Food/drinks available for purchase from the Gardens Cafe.
			 
Buses:		  Arrangements have been made with the Stawell and Ararat 		
			   bus companies to drop off and pick up students directly to 		
			   and from the Pool.

Must bring:	 Hat, sunscreen, lunch, drink, suitable swimwear, towel, warm 	
			   clothes to wear between swims, all medications required 		
			   including EpiPens, Asthma inhalers etc.

			 
This is a compulsory school day. 
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MSP Photography will be visiting our school on 
the above day.

Read all the relevant instructions carefully before making your 
package choice.

Order online www.msp.com.au or by placing cash inside the 
envelope. Please enclose correct amount as no change will be 
given. 

Discounted orders close 7 DAYS after photo day, please order 
early to avoid a late fee.

Sibling photo's can be ordered online, or spare envelopes are 
available at the school office on request.

Please call MSP 
on 5333 5577
if you have any questions.

LIFE IS
EASIER 
WITH MSP

PHOTO DAY IS 
COMING ....

www.msp.com.au

Wednesday 
22nd February 2023
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ALL STUDENTS MUST WEAR THEIR CORRECT 
SCHOOL UNIFORM ON PHOTO DAY

NO SPORTS UNIFORM TO BE WORN FOR 
PHOTOGRAPHS

Year 12 students should wear their Year 12 Rugby Jumper

Year 7 - 11 students should wear  summer school uniform 
Shorts and blue business shirt or summer dress 

Clean leather shoes with grey socks

Long hair must be tied back

Boys must be clean shaven  

NB.  If students do not comply with these conditions their 
photograph may not be taken.

Envelopes will be distributed to students in the next few days
Students should return their envelopes on photo day 

directly to the photographer
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NEWS

FROM YOUR HOUSE LEADER

Week 1 took the new Year 12 cohort on their retreat 
to Cave Hill Creek. Week 2 saw the two 2023 Year 7 
groups off on their camp at Lorne.  Feedback from 
students, parents, and staff has all been very positive.  
Fond memories were made and shared!  Now Week 3 is 
upon us and is looking like another busy one.  

This week:
Tuesday evening at 6:30pm, parents/guardians of Year 
7 students and new students are invited to meet the 
TA teacher and attend a cyber safety session.  Our 
2023 opening Mass will be held on Thursday at 10am.  
On Friday, Barron defends our reign as long-standing 
swimming carnival winners!  The swimming carnival will 
be held at the Ararat outdoor pool.  This is a fun-filled 
and enjoyable school event; all students are expected 
to attend.  There is some amazing swimming talent at 
our school, which, coupled with high-levels of student 
participation, gives us reason to cheer in support of all 
of our swimmers.  Wear your house colours (RED 
is best!), and don’t forget your SUNSCREEN and 
HAT!!  Family members are welcome to attend and 
watch their child/ren make waves.

Teachers are following up on early uniform 
infringements, such as sports shorts, socks, hats, and 
hair.  Please get used to this.  There are procedures in 
place for students with multiple infringements.  Parent 
support is appreciated, as adherence to uniform policy 
is an expectation of enrollment.  

Smile!  School photos will take place on Wednesday, 
February 22nd.  Your child/ren MUST be in the correct 
school uniform.  Please refer to the student diary. 

Have a lovely week,
Erica McConachy
Barron House Leader 
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Tuesday 7 February 2023 
 
Welcome to the new school year! No matter your 
pathway this year, we encourage you to read the 
career newsletter and emails, meet with careers 
staff throughout the year, engage in opportunities 
such as work experience, open days, and 
excursions, and be curious and excited about your 
post school pathways.  
 

YEAR 12 STUDENTS 
 
UNIVERSITY SCHOLARSHIPS 
 
A scholarship is financial help awarded to students. 
They can provide different types of benefits, for 
example – a sum of money, subsidised 
accommodation, industry work experience, 
subsidised course fees etc.  
 
The following are two scholarships for high 
achievers.   
 

The University of Melbourne – The 
Hansen Scholarship 
 
If you are planning to study at The University of 
Melbourne in 2024, you should consider applying 
for the Hansen Scholarship. Stage 1 applications 
are now open and close on Thursday 30 March. 
You must be able to prove financial disadvantage 
to be eligible. 
http://bit.ly/2TeHYgn 
 

Australia National University (ANU) – 
Tuckwell Scholarship 
 
If you are planning to study at ANU in 2024, you 
should consider applying for the Tuckwell 
Scholarship. You are required to apply direct to 
ANU by 3 April for the courses you are interested 
in and by 13 April for the scholarship. Applications 
will open on1 March, https://tuckwell.anu.edu.au/ 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
EARLY ENTRY - UNIVERSITY 
 
No doubt you’ve heard the term ‘early entry’ and 
you’re keen to apply for programs. Early entry 
enables universities to look at factors other than 
just the ATAR when making course offers.  
 
It's important to know the following: 
 
Early entry programs are different at each 
university. 
There are different application methods, and 
different application dates. 
Each program takes different criteria into 
consideration. These could include: 
 
 A soft skills statement 
 Year 11 results 
 A recommendation from your school 
 A personal statement 
 History of community service/leadership 
 
Some early entry programs are designed to give 
applicants ‘unconditional offers’. This usually 
means a course offer that is ATAR and study score 
free. Others have conditions such as meeting a 
guaranteed ATAR and meeting minimum study 
scores.  
 
The following two early entry programs are now 
open. Applicants can receive an unconditional 
offer: 
 

University of New England 
 
Selection is based on a school recommendation 
Apply by Friday 15 September 
https://bit.ly/3HxaosI 
 

Charles Sturt University 
 
Selection is based on Year 11 results and a soft 
skills assessment. 
Apply by Friday 7 April 
https://bit.ly/2UmOlgT 
 
 
 
 
 

AUSTRALIAN DEFENCE FORCE 
 

ADF Gap Year Program 
 
Year 12 students will soon be able to apply for the 
ADF Gap Year program. Students will spend an 
exciting 12-months in the Navy, Army or Air Force, 
and get paid for meaningful work while travelling 
around Australia, gaining skills for life, and making 
lifelong friends.  
 
To start the application process, you can book the 
YOU (Your Options Unlimited) session early. This 
is the first step in the recruitment process. For 
information and to book, visit 
http://bit.ly/2Tyn8Yp 
 
For information, visitwww.defencejobs.gov.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
GAP YEAR PROGRAMS 
 
A gap year is commonly taken by Year 12 
graduates who would like to delay the start of their 
university or TAFE course or 
apprenticeship/traineeship. The year provides a 
fantastic opportunity for graduates to participate 
in volunteering or overseas programs.  
 
Year13 has put together a gap year guide of 
exciting ideas,  
https://year13.com.au/articles/what-gap-year-guide and 
weblinks for travel opportunities, 
https://year13.com.au/explore/travel 
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MEDICINE, DENTISTRY, ORAL 
HEALTH 
 
If you are in Year 12 and plan to apply for medicine, 
dentistry and/or oral health to start in 2024, you 
may need to sit the UCAT ANZ (University Clinical 
Aptitude Test).  
 
You will sit the test mid-year and selected 
universities use your UCAT ANZ results as part of 
the selection process, in conjunction with your 
ATAR and Year 12 results, and in some cases an 
interview.  
 
You will only have one chance to sit the UCAT ANZ 
this year. It will cost you $325 to sit the test, or $199 
concession, and you will be able to receive your 
results straight away. 
 
Please go to www.ucat.edu.au for more information 
about the UCAT ANZ, to see if you have to sit the 
test, and toregister for the test. Registrations open 
on Wednesday 1 March.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
UCAT Preparation Sessions 
 
You have the choice to start preparing for the test 
early. There are several private companies that offer 
commercial preparation programs such as: 
 
NIE, www.nie.edu.au 
Med Entry, www.medentry.edu.au 
 
It’s important to note that private companies are 
not endorsed by the universities that use the UCAT. 
 

UCAT Mock Exam Day 2023 
 
This is a free online UCAT trial exam that will be sat 
by thousands of students. You will receive your 
mock UCAT score and have a benchmark to work on 
improving for the exam later in the year. You can sit 
the exam any time on Sunday 26 February. Register 
for the test via www.ucatmasterclass.com/ucat-med 
 

Medicine Information Session 
 
Charles Sturt University offers undergraduate 
medicine at the Orange, NSW campus in 
partnership with Western Sydney University. An 
online information session for prospective students 
will be held on Wednesday 29 March. Book 
viahttps://study.csu.edu.au/life/events 
 

YEAR 11 & 12 STUDENTS 
 
MARINE SCIENCE WORK 
EXPERIENCE 
 
Experience 6-days as a marine scientist with The 
University of Tasmania. Year 11 and 12 students are 
invited to apply for this incredible program that 
aims to introduce students to temperate marine 
biology.  
 
24 students will spend a week at Maria Island and 
there are 14 scholarships available to cover flights, 
accommodation, meals, and transfers. For 
information and to register your interest, visit 
http://bit.ly/3JGDVEd 

 
ALL STUDENTS 
 
UNIVERSITY COURSE SEARCH 
TOOLS 
 
Course Seeker  
 
There are many university courses at various 
institutions across Australia. It can be a daunting 
task to research your options, but the Course 
Seeker website has been designed to make this an 
easy process for you.  
 
It contains a national course comparison tool which 
enables students to search, select and compare 
higher education courses and filter search results by 
ATAR, study area and location, 
www.courseseeker.edu.au 
 

View course ATARs 
 
If you would like view the ATAR profiles for 
university courses for each state, you can do this by 
using the course search functions on state based 
Tertiary Admission Centres.  
 
Students will be able to view the lowest ATAR and 
lowest selection rank (ATAR inclusive of equity and 
academic bonus points) to receive an offer for the 
2023 intake. 
 
Course ATARs can be used as a guide when planning 
for post school studies. It’s important to note that as 
selection ranks are based on the demand for a 
course, they may rise or fall for the 2024 intake.  
 
Use the following websites to access up to date 
information. 
 
Victoria www.vtac.edu.au 
NSW & ACT www.uac.edu.au 
QLD www.qtac.edu.au 
SA & NT www.satac.edu.au 
WA www.tisc.edu.au 
Tasmania www.utas.edu.au 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
APPRENTICESHIPS/TRAINEESHIPS 
 
Apprenticeships and traineeships are excellent post 
school options. They are the perfect option for 
students who enjoy hands-on learning, would like to 
gain amazing skills, and would like to have a 
qualification that is recognised anywhere in 
Australia.  
 
Gap year traineeships are excellent for graduates 
who would like to gain industry skills and a 
qualification before starting university study and 
also for grads who aren’t sure what pathway they 
would like to take in the future.  
 
It's a great idea to get as much work experience as 
possible to increase your competitiveness for 
employment, work out the best industry for you, 
and to create networks and contacts. See your work 
experience coordinator for information.  
 
Australian Apprenticeship Pathways have 
developed an excellent four-step guide to assist you 
to start planning - www.aapathways.com.au 
 
Read through Step One and take the work type 
explorer quiz, download the AusAppPathways app 
to your phone, and complete practice aptitude 
quizzes to ascertain the level of literacy and 
numeracy skills you will need for different 
occupations.  
 
Bookmark websites for industries you are interested 
in to keep up to date with changes to industry 
technology, skills shortages, and events. For 
example:  

 
Bricklaying http://bit.ly/2DYCwbA 
Plumbing http://bit.ly/2FK6wnP 
ICT https://bit.ly/2SaxPj2 
Agriculture https://bit.ly/36WW9dq 
Community  https://bit.ly/2OoUQgS 
Rail Careers https://bit.ly/36Ruo65 

 
START THE SCHOOL YEAR BY 
SETTING GOALS 
 
The HopeFull Institute has developed a set of free 
worksheets for students covering a range of topics 
such as:digital detox, examining stress, goals 
(general and athletic), and gratitude. 
 
To download the worksheets, visit 
www.thehopefullinstitute.com/free-worksheets 
 
 
 

 



15

INTERESTED IN A CAREER WITH 
THE VICTORIA POLICE? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Victoria Police has four different roles available for 
students who might be interested in pursuing a 
career in policing. 
 
 Police Officer 
 Protective Services Officer 
 Police Custody Officer 
 Victorian Public Servant 
 
For a brief overview of each role and to watch 
recruitment videos, visit - https://bit.ly/2N5vhUu 
 

Experience and attributes the Force is 
looking for 
 
Not every 18-year-old will be ready to apply but 
those who are gathering life experience whilst they 
are in high school will be more competitive 
throughout the recruitment process. For example: 
 
Employment in a customer service role 

 
Provides exposure to people of all works of life and 
develops communication, teamwork and conflict 
resolution skills. For example, working at 
McDonalds one day a week. 

 
Volunteer experience 
 
Develops a sense of community-mindedness and 
communication skills. For example, working at the 
local surf lifesaving club or community centre. 
 
Sporting club experience  
 
Develops teamwork, communication and leadership 
skills, not to mention the healthy level of fitness that 
is a requirement of the role. 
 
Overseas travel 
 
Provides exposure to other cultures, religions and 
languages and fosters a sense of independence and 
assertiveness.  
 
For information on eligibility criteria and the 
recruitment process, visit the Victoria Police careers 
website, www.police.vic.gov.au/careers 
 

Information sessions 
 
Bookmark the following page and check regularly 
for upcoming career information sessions, 
http://bit.ly/3uBvCOQ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

CAREER EVENTS 
 
One of the best ways to develop ideas for 
occupations and courses is to participate in career 
events.  
 
Check the Career Newsletter for upcoming events 
and join social media accounts for any higher 
education provider or training institute you are 
currently interested in to ensure you are up to date 
with events.  
 
The following are two events you may be interested 
in. 

 
La Trobe University 
 
Year 10 - 12 students are invited to participate in the 
La Trobe University Experience Day at the Albury-
Wodonga campus. Students will explore two study 
areas through one-hour workshops.  
 
Friday 24 February 
www.latrobe.edu.au/events 

 
Charles Sturt University 
 
Year 10 - 12 students are invited to participate in the 
Charles Sturt University Explore Day at the campus 
of their choice. Students will explore two study 
areas through one-hour workshops.  
 
Albury-Wodonga, Tuesday 7 March 
Wagga Wagga, Tuesday 21 March 
https://study.csu.edu.au/life/events 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CAREER PLANNING AND JOB 
SEEKER PROGRAM 
 
The team at My Career Match have developed a free 
program for high school students that is broken into 
five key categories:  
 
 Career planning 
 Promoting yourself 
 Getting a job 
 Personal development 
 Mind, body & soul 
 
Students can choose which categories and lessons 
they would like to work through.  
www.blastoff.mycareermatch.com.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

INSPIRATIONAL VIDEOS! 
 
What better way to start the year than dreaming 
about your future and possible careers you may be 
interested in? 
 
Australia National University has developed a large 
collection of over 90 videos that cover a range of 
topics from astronomy/astrophysics, physics and 
mathematics to science communication, 
environment and sustainability, to health, medicine, 
psychology, to earth and marine sciences and much 
more! 
 
Health related videos: 
https://health.anu.edu.au/open-day 
 
Science related videos: 
https://science.anu.edu.au/open-day 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Employment 
 
If you are keen to find a casual job, now is the 
perfect time to start looking for employment 
opportunities. The following are resources to get 
you started.  
 

Excellent job seeking resources 
 
For job seeking tips, and resume/cover letter 
templates, check out the resources at Youth 
Central- www.youthcentral.vic.gov.au 
 

Rights and responsibilities 
 
Know your rights and responsibilities when starting 
a new job, www.fairwork.gov.au 
 

Tax File Number (TFN) 
 
If you don’t have a TFN, you will need to apply for 
one via the Australian Tax Office - 
www.ato.gov.au/Individuals/Tax-file-number/ 
 

Learn about safety in the workplace 
 
It’s very important to understand safety in the 
workplace. Learn how to stay safe at work - 
www.worksafe.vic.gov.au/young-workers 
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February/March 2023
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
13 14

INTERMEDIATE 
CRICKET

YEAR 7 MEET 
TA & CYBER 
SAFETY PARENT 
PRESENTATION

15 16

OPENING MASS 

17

SWIMMING 
CARNIVAL

20 21 22

ASH WEDNESDAY

SCHOOL PHOTOS

23

YEAR 7 & 10 
IMMUNISATIONS

24

PINK CRICKET 
TEST BREAST 
CANCER 
FUNDRAISER
(Gold coin donation 
- wear something 
pink)

27

BLACK RANGES 
SWIMMING

28 1  MARCH 2 3

YEAR 11 & 12
ART EXCURSION

6 7 8 9 10


